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NEW YORK, 6 OCTOBER 2016              CHECK AGAINST DELIVERY 
GENERAL ASSEMBLY, SIXTH COMMITTEE 
STATEMENT BY MR. JÖRN EIERMANN, SENIOR ADVISER (LEGAL, POLITICAL)  
THE RULE OF LAW AT THE NATIONAL AND INTERNATIONAL LEVELS 
 

 

Mr. Chairman 

We thank the Deputy Secretary-General for his intervention yesterday and welcome his 

invaluable contribution as the chair of the United Nation’s Rule of Law Coordination and 

Resources Group. The United Nations has come a long way on this important cross-cutting 

agenda item. As the Deputy Secretary-General mentioned, Liechtenstein has for over 10 years 

been advocating for a strong and stable system based on the rule of law at the 
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report fails to mention that several States have ratified the Kampala amendments on the 

crime of aggression and on war crimes to the Rome Statute over the duration of the last year. 

We hope this oversight will be corrected in next year’s report. By now, 32 States Parties of the 

International Criminal Court have ratified the aggression amendments. Having reached the 

threshold of 30 ratifications, the requirement for the activation of the Court’s exercise of 

jurisdiction over the crime of aggression has been met. We look forward to this activation by 

the Assembly of States Parties in 2017 and recall the statement made by the Informal 

Ministerial Network for the ICC to this end. The crime of aggression completes the Rome 
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welcome the Global Compact’s Business for Rule of Law initiative as a concrete effort to involve 

the private sector in rule of law assistance.  

 

With regard to the second subtopic for today’s debate, access to justice for all ʹ including for 

the poorest and most vulnerable, Liechtenstein will  soon ratify the Optional Protocol to the 

Convention on the Rights of the Child on a communications procedure. The optional protocol 

empowers children in a very significant way and elevates the Convention to the same level as 

the other human rights treaties. 

 

 

Mr. Chairman,  

Yesterday, we learnt that António Guterres will be recommended by the Security Council to the 

General Assembly for the position of Secretary-General of the United Nations. We welcome his 

endorsement and we hope that as the next Secretary-General, he will give high priority to the 

rule of law as the building block of all three pillars of the United Nations: peace and security, 

human rights and development. We look forward to working with him and the rule of law unit 

to this end.  

 

 

I thank you.  

 

 


